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Minutes of February 2018 
Jumer’s- Rock Island, IL 

 
Call to order: 12:00 by Tim Delathower, Vice-President 
 
Officers Present: Ray Nees – President, Tim Delathower - Vice President, Bill Latting – Treasurer, Joe 
Kuhlenbeck - Secretary  
 
Members Present: Awaiting Sign in Sheet 
 
Secretary Report: Minutes submitted by Joe Kuhlenbeck, motion to approve by Autumn Rohwer and 
seconded by Jim Chapman; none opposed. 
 
Treasurer’s Report:  Financial Report submitted by Bill Latting, motion to approve by Tom Ayers and 
seconded by Bob Buck; none opposed. 
 
Education Committee Report: Significant Changes to the NEC from 2008 through 2017. March training 
topic will be on Safety Glazing. 
 
Business Meeting: 

• Introduction of members and guests.   

• Tim Delathower -   
o Thanked our volunteer members for their help with our booth at this year’s Homeshow. 

It is nice to represent our members in front of the public at QCBR’s great event. 
o Reminder that annual dues are due at the end of this month on Feb 28th. 
o ILLOWA is in need of updating our handouts to the 2015 I-Codes. If anyone could 

volunteer that would be very helpful. 

• Ray Nees –  
o Presentation of lifetime membership plaque to Joe Mason. 

▪ Thanked him personally for helping him start in his career and shared a short 
story with the members. 

▪ Bob Buck also shared a fun story with the members. 
▪ Joe Mason gave thanks to everyone for being great friends and colleagues. He 

will miss part of his career but is looking forward to retirement.  
▪ Thank You Joe. 

• MEC – 
o No Update 

• ICCA -  Greg Thorpe 
o Discussed ILL SB concerning use of State funds to pay for training. 
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▪ Motion made by Tom Ayers to oppose bill by ILLOWA, seconded by Greg Thorpe. 
Discussion – no vote taken. 

o Discussed HB proposed by ICCA that would require any code adoption at the State level 
go to GCO for review before going to a vote. 

o ICCA will hire an executive officer to help run day to day operations. The extra cost to 
ILLOWA would be about $500. 

▪ Motion made by Tom Ayers to share fees with other members, seconded by Joe 
Kuhlenbeck; none opposed 

• General Discussion 
o We will have a truss bracing seminar at the Bettendorf Public Library in April. More 

details to come. 

• IABO –   
o No update 

• Lowes – Denny Newell 
o The next customer appreciation lunch is May 4th, we would love to have ILLOWA setup a 

booth there and be present to answer questions for the attendees. As always the 
hotdogs and brats will be delicious. Thanks 

• AGC – Steve Tondi 
o No Update 

• Fire Marshalls –  Greg Marty 
o Dedication at the May Fire Marshalls meeting to Mike Hayman who passed away during 

his current presidency of the organization. 
o Red Cross has 2 events going: Be Alarmed and Sound the Alarm. 

▪ Sound the Alarm is on April 28th and is a program used to find homes that need 
smoke detectors, qualify for the program, and install the smoke detectors. 

• If anyone would like to sign up to volunteer their time the Red Cross is 
looking for installers to help with the program. Please meet with Marty 
and sign up to help. 

• ICC – Tim Schultz 
o No Update 

• Code Corner – 
o  “Significant Changes to the NEC 2008-2017” by Bob Buck 
o Next Month – Safety Glazing in the Code 

 
Move to adjourn by Tom Ayers; second by Greg Thorpe; meeting adjourned at 12:25 hours.  
 
Respectfully submitted: 

 
 Joe Kuhlenbeck- Secretary 
 


